Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
1. Given our previous correspondence, in which Licensing told me that drivers are tested for a proper level of competence in English before they are hired, could you tell me why this driver, who clearly has a poor command of English, has been hired by the Council?  Can you tell me what will be done about this driver's inability to carry out his job properly with respect to being able to communicate properly with customers?  Will he continue in his job?  Will he be suspended?  Will you take the trouble to teach him English?
2. Given that this driver ignored my desire to put my belt on before setting off could you let me know why this driver, who is incapable of acting on Health and Safety issues, has been hired by the Council?  Can you tell me what will be done about this driver's inability to act on these issues?  Will he continue in his job?  Will he be suspended?  Will you take the trouble to teach him English?
ANSWER:  In response to questions 1 & 2.

The Freedom of Information Act states requests under the Act should be made about recorded information and you have not asked for anything we have recorded.

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You have also asked for information relating to a specific individual, which we would not be able to release to you since we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000.

3. The Council license disk was on the back of the front windscreen.  It was too far away to be read.  Can you tell me why drivers are allowed to put these on the front windscreen and not on the partition screen?  Can you let me know what the Council will do to rectify this problem which is seen across the board in all London style taxis?
The disc should be on the partition screen. We will target this as an issue in forthcoming enforcement operations.

4. When I've reported this kind of thing in the past to Licensing I've been told on occasion that the vehicle whose license number I supplied was not on the Council records.  If this should be the case again can you tell me what measures the Council will take to report the driver to the police?
The Freedom of Information Act states requests under the Act should be made about recorded information and you have not asked for anything we have recorded.

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may wish to contact the Licensing Team direct who will be able to address your concerns under their process. You can email them at: licensing@leicester.gov.uk 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


